
City Council Regular Meeting
December 4, 2023

A City Council regular meeting was held on the above date at Cameron City Hall, McLane Municipal 
Center, 100 South Houston Avenue, 3rd Floor, Cameron, Texas with all officers and members present
except Council Member Dominguez.

Mayor Harris called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Mayor Harris offered the invocation.

Council Member Cryer led the pledge of allegiance.

Mayor Harris asked for citizen’s comments.

Mayor Harris thanked Sharon and Terry Holt for the animal shelter donations.

Virgie Hardeman spoke regarding concerns on street work planned and the disparity of the streets on
the West side of Cameron.

There were no other citizens comments.

Mr. Stubbs representing the Killeen Rough Riders requested use of Wilson Ledbetter Park for the 
Roughriders Annual Trail Ride on October 16-20, 2024.

Council Member Deal moved to approve the request.  Council Member Cryer seconded the motion 
and it carried unanimously.

Mr. Stubbs presented a plaques to the Street Department, Police Department and the City of 
Cameron.  Mr. Stubbs then presented the city with a $700 donation for use of the park and ten $25 
gift cards for residents in need.  The City usually relies on Feeders of the Lamb to determine families 
in need for the gift cards.

Nancy with SPI Engineering presented elevations regarding drainage along the railroad from West 
12th Street to Highway 36.

Council Member Cryer moved to approve the street work for 2023-2024 as presented by Street 
Supervisor Craig Arnold.  Council Member Deal seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Mr. Greg Soileau presented a request for a street closure on South Vine on December 26-28, 2023 
for train track work.

Council Member Deal approved the street closure.  Council Member Pratt seconded the motion and it
carried unanimously.

Council Member Fuchs moved to approve the expenditures for November 18, 2023 through December
1, 2023. Council Member Cryer seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

There following expenditures exceeded $25,000.00:

 CEDC $44,965.07



 Classic Bank $118,932.40

There being no other business to consider, Council Member Deal moved to adjourn the meeting at
6:04 p.m. Council Member Fuchs seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.




